
 

Five Cities Orchid Society 

October, 2018 

FCOS President’s message  

The FCOS show committee decided that the theme name for the 2019 show will be "Let the Good 

Time Grow".  As I announced at the September meeting, I had suggested that name so am the 

winner of the $50 worth of orchids donated by Rudy and Anne Bachmann of SLO Orchids. 

Remember next year to send in lot of suggested names as you could be the theme name winner. 

BUT, if you do not send in any theme suggestions you definitely will not be the winner.  

I do not know about you but this year seems to have moved by a lot quicker than previous years. 

I figured it would be a good idea to bring up a few items about our December potluck and silent 

auction meeting. If you have transplanted some of your orchids this year and now possibly have 

two pots of the same orchids, please consider donating them to the December silent auction.  

Also, it will be election time at that meeting. Eric Holenda has volunteered to be in charge of the 

nominating committee for this year's elections. The positions that will be open for next year are 

president, treasurer and two board of director’s positions. If you are interested in one of these 

positions, do not be shy and please contact Eric. The positions do not take a lot of time and I 

believe you will enjoy the experience.  

Hope you are keeping your orchids happy. If not or you have questions about your orchids, 

please ask for help at the next meeting. Hope to see you then.  Chris 

 

. 

 
Wayne Ferrell started working at Santa Barbara Orchid Estate in 1988. He first worked with Phalaenopsis, then 
Cymbidiums, and now as general manager. He speaks at orchid societies throughout California (and once in 
New Orleans) and has written articles for the CSA Journal as well as the Bronx Botanical Garden. He is past 
president of the Orchid Society of Santa Barbara and Santa Barbara Cymbidium Society. He currently serves 
as president of the Santa Barbara International Orchid Show.  

PS  This is a program you won’t want to miss   Judy 

 



Imagine standing in a jungle and looking up at an orchid that is clinging to a tree. Its 
roots have grasped the tree bark and are using the tree for support. The orchid gets no nutrients from 
the tree itself, it is not a parasite, it gets only support and a bit of food from the organic matter 
decaying in the crooks of branches or from animal droppings that wash down the tree in the rain. It is 
humid in the jungle and these orchid roots have adapted to absorb water from the humid air, hence 
the term "epiphyte". Many orchids have to deal with times of abundant water and times of dryness 
and so they have thick stems called "pseudobulbs" that allow them to store and hold water for the dry 
periods to come. Imagine now, this same plant in a pot in a typical home environment. How strange 
this must be for the plant and how different it is from the conditions to which the orchid has adapted. 
Understanding the natural conditions in which the orchid grows, is critical to understanding what the 
orchid needs for its care.  Remember this old Eskimo advice: it is better to ask dumb questions 
now than make stupid mistakes later. 

 

Speaker Notes F rom the September 2018  FCOS M eeting  

Joe Ambriz (Ambriz Kingdom of Plants) spoke to the FCOS group about Laelia anceps at the September 

meeting. He stated they are temperature tolerant and are known to survive from 28 to 100+°F. They grow 

natively in Mexico, Honduras and Guatemala. In nature they grow in full sun in areas with high humidity. 

There are a number of different varieties and have been used extensively in hybridizing with a wide variety of 

Cattleya type orchids. Due to genetic variation, hybrids from a single seed pod can generally be quite variable. 

 He likes to grow them in clay pots and has found that for L. anceps with no or very few roots, that if he places 

they in an empty clay pot or one with small pieces of granite, roots will develop relatively quickly. They prefer 

bright light and their faster growth period is during July and August. If the leaves are slightly reddish then they 

are receiving the best amount of light and you will get the best growth. If not enough light the leaves will be 

greener and can be soft. You generally will get more flowers with higher light levels. They grow best with 40-

60 % humidity. The air should be moving around the plants. They need to have the media dry between 

waterings. Joe stated that he deep soaks his L. anceps once per week and also possibly one rinse off of the 

plants once per week. He used Reverse Osmosis (RO) water with a little city water added. 

 Sometimes new leaves will be sticky and when he sees this he sprays water on the leaves and then wipes any 

sticky stuff off the leaves. He adds a small amount of slow release Nutricote 13-13-13 fertilizer as a top coat on 

his orchids. He uses 1/4 teaspoon per inch of pot diameter. He added some of this fertilizer to each pot in 

March and again in August. He also supplements with Seaweed Extract. Joe stated that this is an organic root 

stimulant and uses it instead of Vitamin B1 when he is transplanting his orchids. L. anceps needs consistent 

watering during spring and summer with less water needed during the winter. He still water his L. anceps 

about once per week during the winter.  

He suggests using a Dramm Siphon Mixer when fertilizing your plants. He uses rhizome clips when 

transplanting so the orchid does not move and damage any new roots. He has planted orchids in straight 

granite rocks, a combination of bark and large perlite and usually added larger sized charcoal. He uses either 

Rexus or Orchiata brands of bark usually puts packing peanuts into the bottom of each pot unless he added 

granite rock. He usually transplants his L. anceps in March. He uses green moss and not sphagnum when 



mounting L. anceps. He sets the position of the orchid on the material it will be mounted on and then drills holes 

through the material and uses tie wraps to secure the growths. He said to not cover the rhizome with moss, but can put 

it between the mount material and the orchid to hold more moisture.  

----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- -------------------------------- 

Upcoming Shows, Plant Sales, and Other Events ï 
October 19ς21, 2018 Huntington International Orchid Show and Sale Huntington Botanical Garden 1151 Oxford Road, 
San Marino, CA (FridayςSunday) 10 AM ς 5 PM Celebrate the amazing diversity of orchidsτa vast family of more than 
22,000 species in 880 generaτas hundreds of exotic blooms compete for honors at ¢ƘŜ IǳƴǘƛƴƎǘƻƴΩǎ пǘƘ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ 
International Orchid Show and Sale. The event will showcase lush displays by local and regional orchid societies and 
ƛƴǘŜǊƴŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ ƎǊƻǿŜǊǎΣ ǿƛǘƘ ŜŀŎƘ ƛƴǎǘŀƭƭŀǘƛƻƴ ƛƴǘŜǊǇǊŜǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŎǊŜŀǘƛǾŜ ǘƘŜƳŜ ƻŦ άhǊŎƘƛŘ aǳǎƛŎŀƭΦέ Lƴ ŀŘŘƛǘƛƻƴΣ vendors 
will have a wide range of orchid plants and related merchandise for sale. Entry to the event is included with general 
admission to The Huntington. Brody Botanical Center, the Huntington Library, Art Collections, and Botanical Gardens. 
www.huntington.org  
October 26 - 27, 2018 Carmel Orchid Society Fall Orchid Festival 9 AM - 4 PM Community Church of the Monterey     

Peninsula 4590 Carmel Valley Road, Carmel www.Carmelorchidsociety.org   

November 3-4, 2018, Cal Orchid, 31st Annual Open House, Santa Barbara, CA, 9 am - 5 pm, calorchid.com 
November 17-18, 2018, Orchid Society of Santa Barbara Show and Sale, Santa Barbara Museum of 

                     Natural History, 2559 Puesta Del Sol, Santa Barbara, http://orchidsb.org 

 

                                                                                  

    

FCOS 2018 Board of Directors 

President:  Chris Ehrler   1-805-489-9046                        American Orchid Society 

Vice-President:  Ed Lysek     1-805-297-3446                                              The Orchid Digest 

Secretary:  Judy Scheithauer 1-805- 937-6201 

Treasurer: Alan Durham 1-805 489-0683 

Directors-at-Large:   Scott St. Clair 1-805- 801-2373       Chris Spence 1-805-621-2607     Alice Swope  1-805- 484-1689  
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